Village of Montebello Parks Commission Meeting Minutes

January 5, 2012

Attendees: Tony Piazza, Bob Congionti, Nick Altabrando, Robert Israel, Amy Rapoport and Warren Berbit, Esq.

Absent: Marlene Portnoy (new appointee)

Minutes: June 1, 2011 Tony /Robert I. and December 8, 2011 Bob C./Nick - minutes approved

Tony Piazza asked Amy Rapoport to take minutes for the board. New member to the Parks Commission was appointed by the Mayor, Marlene Portnoy.

Bob C. made a recommendation to the VB that Howard Hochberg of 3 Senator Levy Drive be an alternate member for the commission.

Tony and Nick updated the commission on the recent VB meeting that they attended. Tony said that the least expensive option presented by AKRF was \$330,000 is 30% of the amount that was given to the PC for the ponds remediation.

There are 2 dams that have breaches and need to be fixed, there is no estimate fo that work.

\$350, 000 WAS REQUESTED FROM THE VB AND WAS APPROVED.

JMK may be liable for the dam breaches. A formal dam assessment is need and AKRF should provide that assessment. Nick will speak with AKRF.

A permit from the DEC will be needed to do the dam repair. JMK still has an active permit, no closed permit has been found by AKRF.

There are questions:

- 1. Did the DEC signed off on the JMK permit as well as Martin Spence, P.E.?
- 2. Who is liable for the dam remediation?

AKRF stated that if the leaks are not fixed in the dams that pressure heads will not be done in the ponds so that the dams are not compromised. Pond 1 and 2 will become marchlands.

Nick reported that STATE FUND SP4- sewer/hydraulic fund monies could be petitioned for against the excess of the net rates of run off in the ponds. This func helps locate the source of nitrates causing pond scum. This process should help determine if there is too much nitrates.

If JMK's permit is still open, AKRF will use this permit if applicable to the needs of the future work.

PAGE 2

Nick stated that his son, an Eagle Scout and his friends discussed work on the trails as a project for them to do. It was suggest by Nick that we promote local stewardship of the trails to get things rolling and people using the park, which will then motivate an opportunity for fund raising to use for the accessories for the park. High trail was suggested to start on first. Amy will contact Jen Schindler to see if she would be willing to help with the marketing of this project. Student Conservation Association was mentioned as another alternative. Pace University Environmental was also mentioned.

Do the basic trail with mulch (from wood chipping) keep it simple. Discussion of benches and accessories to be bought through fund raising for "Friends of KGPP" Tony mentioned that the 2012 budget

IS \$4300. MEETING ADJOURNED AT

8:45PM AMY/NICK. RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY AMY RAPOPORT